




Meeting of the City Council  January 20, 2003 

WHEREAS, the evaluation established that the duties and responsibilities of the described 
position of Director of Golf justify placing this classification in Grade 21 of the Non-Union pay 
scale; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Rapid City to 
revise the Non-Union Pay Plan by adding this position classification description at the Grade 
21 as recommended in the job evaluation. 
 
Passed this 20th day of January, 2003 
 
       THE CITY COUNCIL 
ATTEST:      s/ Jerry Munson, Mayor 
s/ James F. Preston 
Finance Officer 
(SEAL) 
 
The motion for adoption of the foregoing Resolution was seconded by Hanks. The following 
voted AYE: Hanks, Johnson, Murphy, Kooiker, Rodriguez, Waugh, Kroeger, Hadley, Dreyer 
and Kriebel; NO: None, whereupon said Resolution was declared duly passed and adopted. 
 
Motion was made by Rodriguez and seconded by Johnson to approve a travel request for 
Adam Altman to attend the IMLA Conference to be held in Guadalajara, Mexico, from 
February 15, 2003, through February 20, 2003, in an approximate amount of $2,578. Roll call 
vote was taken: AYE: Rodriguez, Murphy, Hanks, Dreyer, Kroeger, Waugh, Johnson, Kriebel 
and Hadley; NO: Kooiker. Motion carried, 9-1. 
 
Public Works Committee Items 
 
Motion was made by Rodriguez and seconded by Hanks to direct staff to prepare a new 
policy for the Building Inspection Division requiring preliminary inspections of 
improvements on property prior to commenting on Conditional Use Permit or zoning 
changes (No. PW011403-12). Johnson spoke against the motion noting that he feels this 
action will leave the city open for litigation. Altman stated that generally speaking, the City 
Attorney’s Office does not like this type of action. The City is assuming an additional and not 
required area of responsibility and as such we are opening the city up to some sorts of 
exposure. Kriebel and Kooiker spoke in support of the motion noting that more information 
will be made available to the public through this process. It is a pre-inspection and is by no 
means meant to be exhaustive in nature. Dreyer spoke against the issue stating that there 
are firms in the private sector that provide this service. Planning Director Elkins stated that 
the Planning & Fire Department staff currently provide this service. This is an informal review 
process where staff can flag issues upfront and identify that there are issues on a site. Bjerke 
stated that the city’s staff currently does provide information on these issues. The new policy 
would require that staff go on-site and do a physical inspection to identify areas where 
changes would need to be made to the structure. This is a service that the city has not 
provided in the past because there are professional individuals who do this type of work. 
Kooiker noted that this motion only requests that the policy be drafted. It will be brought back 
to the Council for additional consideration. Hanks called the question and there were no 
objections. Roll call vote was taken: AYE: Rodriguez, Hanks, Kroeger, Waugh, Kriebel, 
Kooiker and Hadley; NO: Murphy, Dreyer and Johnson. Motion carried, 7-3. 
 
Finance Officer 
 
The following Resolution was introduced, read and Johnson moved its adoption: 
 

RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING ENCUMBRANCES 
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Minutes of Council action directing staff to draft City Walk Through Inspection Program

Rise
Motion was made by Rodriguez and seconded by Hanks to direct staff to prepare a new policy for the Building Inspection Division requiring preliminary inspections of improvements on property prior to commenting on Conditional Use Permit or zoning changes (No. PW011403-12). Johnson spoke against the motion noting that he feels this action will leave the city open for litigation. Altman stated that generally speaking, the City Attorney’s Office does not like this type of action. The City is assuming an additional and not required area of responsibility and as such we are opening the city up to some sorts of exposure. Kriebel and Kooiker spoke in support of the motion noting that more information will be made available to the public through this process. It is a pre-inspection and is by no means meant to be exhaustive in nature. Dreyer spoke against the issue stating that there are firms in the private sector that provide this service. Planning Director Elkins stated that the Planning & Fire Department staff currently provide this service. This is an informal review process where staff can flag issues upfront and identify that there are issues on a site. Bjerke stated that the city’s staff currently does provide information on these issues. The new policy would require that staff go on-site and do a physical inspection to identify areas where changes would need to be made to the structure. This is a service that the city has not provided in the past because there are professional individuals who do this type of work. Kooiker noted that this motion only requests that the policy be drafted. It will be brought back to the Council for additional consideration. Hanks called the question and there were no objections. Roll call vote was taken: AYE: Rodriguez, Hanks, Kroeger, Waugh, Kriebel, Kooiker and Hadley; NO: Murphy, Dreyer and Johnson. Motion carried, 7-3.
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